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June 21, 2022 
 
 
Trent Rhorer, Executive Director 
City and County of San Francisco 
P.O. Box 7988 
San Francisco, CA 94120 
 
Dear Trent Rhorer:  
 
RE:  Award Announcement – Transitional Housing Program, Round 3 
 Notice of Funding Availability Fiscal Year 2021/2022 

City and County of San Francisco  
Contract No. 21-THP-17305 

 
The California Department of Housing and Community Development (Department) is 
pleased to announce that the City and County of San Francisco has been awarded a 
Transitional Housing Program (THP), Round 3, award in the amount of $459,000. This 
letter constitutes notice of the designation of THP funds for the City and County of San 
Francisco. 
 
The City and County of San Francisco will be able to draw down funds when the 
Standard Agreement is fully executed, and any general and special conditions have 
been cleared in writing.  
 
The Department intends to issue a Standard Agreement within 90 days of receipt of the 
documentation required to execute this contract. A THP representative will be in 
communication with you within a week to discuss and confirm any documents needed.    
 
Congratulations on your successful application. For further information, please contact 
Jason Blair, THP Program Manager, Program Design and Implementation Branch, 
(916) 776-7671 or Jason.Blair@hcd.ca.gov.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Jennifer Seeger 
Deputy Director 
Division of State Financial Assistance
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